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If you require this guidance in another format please go to the end of this document for details.

Introduction

There are a number of bank holidays that are aligned to Christian holidays in the UK. Where service needs dictate KCC affords its employees time off on these days.
However, many other religions or beliefs have special festivals or spiritual observance days that do not coincide with these holidays. Also, some of these events are not necessarily on set days of the year and can change from one year to the next.

The Law

The Equality Act 2010 states it is unlawful for someone to discriminate because of a person’s religion or belief, including the lack of religion or belief:

· In any aspect of employment

· When providing goods, facilities and services

· When providing education

· In using of disposing of premises

· When exercising public functions, or

· In the treatment by an association of its members and guests.
Definition

Religion has been interpreted widely in the Equality Act 2010 to include less established religions as well as the major world religions. A reference to a lack of religion or belief means that people such as Atheists and non-religious people (e.g. humanists, pacifists) are also protected by the law, including from discrimination or harassment by people who may hold particular religious views or beliefs.
What happens in KCC

Leave may be requested in order to celebrate festivals or attend ceremonies if they fall outside of the usual UK bank holidays. Time off should be taken as part of the normal contracted annual leave entitlement, or, flexi-time may be taken if this is used in your team/unit. If no annual leave or flexi time is available time off, if granted, should be recorded on the Absence not due to Sickness Form and will be unpaid. All requests will be considered but there is no express right for time off for religious/belief purposes and KCC may refuse these requests if there is a business need.
If a request is received from an employee who has no annual leave or flex-time available, you will need to establish how much time off they require as this will help you to form a view on what can be considered as ‘reasonable time off’. If granted this time off would be unpaid and you will need to notify the HR Business Centre at the earliest opportunity so that appropriate deductions can be made to the employee’s salary.

If any concerns are raised that an employee may be exceeding what is considered to be ‘reasonable’ time off, then the Human Resources Team will be able to provide advice and guidance on dealing with this matter.

If a large number of requests for leave are expected at the same time in any given year it would be beneficial to discuss this with your team at the beginning of each leave year so that a fair system can be put in place and also that the needs of the business can be met.

It is essential for audit and other monitoring purposes that a local record of all requests is kept by you as the line manager and also by the employee.
Useful information

Find out more about the world’s different religions
Other Leave – Guidance for Managers
Alternative Formats

This document is available in other formats. Call 03000 421553 or email alternativeformats@kent.gov.uk
Leave for Religious Observance/Belief – Guidance for Managers
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